
 

Before an Independent Commissioner  
appointed by Selwyn District Council  
  

 
Under The Resource Management Act 1991 

In the matter of Proposed Private Plan Change 50 to the Selwyn District Plan 

  
 

  
 

 

 

 

Memorandum on behalf of Charles and Sue Buttle and the Bach Trust 

27 March 2017 

Submitter's solicitors: 

 

 

Sarah Eveleigh 

Anderson Lloyd 

Level 3, Anderson Lloyd House, 70 Gloucester St, Christchurch 8013 

PO Box 13831, Christchurch 8141 

DX Box WX10009 Christchurch 

p + 64 3 379 0037 | f + 64 3 379 0039 

sarah.eveleigh@al.nz 

 



 

2570892  page 1 

 

 

1 In accordance with the directions of the Commissioner made at the hearing on 

23 March 2017, we provide the following evidence as presented orally at the 

hearing: 

(a) Addendum to Evidence of Donovan Van Kekem; and 

(b) Addendum to Summary of Evidence of Elizabeth Stewart. 

2 A copy of the 2016 resource consent decision for the Studholme factory, 

referred to by Ms Stewart, is also attached.. 

3 In addition, and for the avoidance of doubt, we confirm that Charles and Sue 

Buttle and the Bach Trust have accepted the existing activities on the Fonterra 

site as authorised by the resource consents.  The submission does not seek to 

complain about the existing authorised activities or to limit, prohibit or restrict 

activities carried out in accordance with the existing resource consents.  Where 

reference is made to existing activities and their effects, that is only for the 

purpose of informing an assessment of environmental effects which may arise 

from expansion of the factory in accordance with proposed Plan Change 50. 

 

Sarah Eveleigh 

For Charles and Sue Buttle and the Bach Trust 
 
Dated: 27 March 2017 

 


